PARK BOARD

July 12, 2010

The July 12, 2010 Park Board meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. in Council Chambers. Park Board members present were John Booth, Brenda Freehling, Sharri Racheter, Jim Schuster, Paul Wagner, and Kenneth Wessler.

Others present included: Scott Washburn, Mayor; Pat Wood, Open Door Resource Center; Chanda Neely, Daily Chief Union; and Sarah Bennett, Clerk.

The following bills were presented:

	PARK	POOL_	TREE	<u>WATER</u>
A-1 Printing			183.74	
Frito Lay		91.14		
Ballreich's Potato Chips		256.20		
Brown Supply Co.	266.98			
Marion Industrial Supply		314.03		
O.P. Aquatics		1795.58		
Peacock Water Conditioning	6.50			
Romich Sales & Service	83.40			41.83
Schwan's		804.54		
Schmidt Machine Co.	375.32			
Thiel's Wheels	889.08			
US Fire Equipment		420.00		
Wal Mart		<u>132.05</u>		
Total	1621.28	3813.54	183.74	41.83

TOTAL BILLS: \$5660.39

A motion was made by Mr. Wessler, seconded by Ms. Racheter, for the approval and payment of bills totaling \$5,660.39. Upon Voice Vote, all members voted Yes. The motion carried.

The minutes of the May 10, 2010 Park Board meeting, having been mailed to each Park Board member, were approved as received.

The minutes of the June 14, 2010 Park Board meeting, having been mailed to each Park Board member, were approved as received.

Ms. Pat Wood, Open Door Resource Center, requested permission to utilize Stepping Stones Park on Saturday, September 11, 2010 for a fund raising event. It was noted that the Open Door Resource Center is located on North Warpole Street and assists unemployed people who have run out of unemployment compensation. During the event Shotzy's will be selling rib dinners, there will be activities and games for children, and a road rally will be held. It was noted that there will be a charge for the rib dinners and donations will be accepted for the other events.

A motion was made by Mr. Booth, seconded by Mr. Wagner, to approve the request from the Open Door Resource Center for a fund raising event to be held in Stepping Stones Park on Saturday, September 11, 2010. Upon Voice Vote, all members voted Yes. The Chairman declared the motion carried.

There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting adjourned.

Sarah J. Bennett, Clerk	Jim Schuster, Chairma	